## WEYMOUTH CONSERVATION COMMISSION RECORD OF MINUTES AND PROCEEDINGS

## Wednesday, October 25, 2017, 3:00 p.m. Weymouth Town Hall, 3<sup>rd</sup> Floor Conference Room, 75 Middle St., Weymouth, MA

Present:

Thomas Tanner, Chairman

John Reilly, Vice-Chairman

Frank Singleton, Commissioner

**Not Present:** 

George Loring, Commissioner

Scott Dowd, Clerk

Also Present:

Mary Ellen Schloss, Conservation Administrator

Chairman Tanner called the October 25th Conservation Commission meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.

302 Randolph Street - Request for Final Certificate of Compliance (COC)
Paul Mackintire
Map 52, Block 545, Lot 5
DEP File # 81-1200
Lawn installation and brush clearing

Atty. Greg Galvin was present to represent Mr. Mackintire.

Ms. Schloss reported that she visited the site on October 24th. Things look good:

- Posts and signs have been installed
- Markers and bird nesting boxes are at the edge of the lawn

The one-time only clearing was discussed. Ms. Schloss has explained this to the buyer and talked to them about contacting Con Comm before doing other work.

On a motion made by Cmmr. Reilly, seconded by Cmmr. Singleton, the Commission voted 3-0-0 to issue the Final Certificate of Compliance.

## Adjournment

On a motion made by Cmmr. Singleton, seconded by Cmmr. Reilly, the Commission voted 3-0-0 to adjourn at 3:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,

Patricia Fitzgerald Recording Secretary

Approved by:

Scott Dowd, Clerk

Date

## **Documents reviewed during the meeting:**

• 302 Randolph St. 81-1200, COC request & 2-6-17 plan